
   
 
 
14th March 2025   
 

Dear parents/carers  

 

The school has been a hive of activity this week as the majority of our classes have started 

end of term assessments. These aren’t always the most of fun to complete but we have all 

been impressed with how hard our children have worked in these and the effort that they 

have put in. Assessments will continue next week and we will be able to tell you how your 

children have got on in the upcoming face to face parent meetings. 

Mrs Fraser, one of our dynamic duo in the office, has been very 

busy setting up the new parent app through Arbor. Thank you to 

everyone who has signed up to use this. Appointments for face to 

face parent meetings will go live from 5pm today and will close at 

9am on Friday next week. If you have any problems in signing up 

then please speak to either Mrs Fraser or Miss Ivey in the office.  

On Tuesday this week, our choir members from Mighty Oaks and Red Oaks attended a 

singing workshop at Truro Methodist Church. The children had a great time and represented 

our school BRILLIANTLY! A huge thank you to Mrs Hoadley and Mr Smith for accompanying 

the children and making this possible. 

As well as working hard on assessments this week, we have also ensured that there is lots of 

great learning happening. One highlight this week, is Buds’ efforts planting bulbs and seeds 

as part of their science learning. Fingers, crossed that we see some green shoots very soon! 

 

I hope you all have a great weekend, rumour has it that we might seen the sun again! 

 

 
 
Mr Hick 
 

Clubs 

The last week for clubs this term will be in the week 
beginning 17.3.25. 

 



Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel 
 
We are taking part in Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel inter-school competition for the last 2 weeks of 
this half term: 24th March- 4th April 2025.  
 
What do you need to do? 
Encourage your child(ren) to walk/use a wheelchair, scoot or cycle to school on as many days as 
possible during the event.  
We understand this is more difficult if you live further away from school so suggest considering 
where you could park further away from the school site, and walking or ‘wheeling’ for the last part of 
your journey. (Please park considerately around the village). 
We are also working alongside the Recreation Centre building work to try and ensure the Rec. gate 
and pathway is open during this event but remind you to use the Millennium green pathway at the 
front entrance of our school where possible, not the road. 
  
Why we are taking part? 
Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel is a great way to build physical activity in children’s daily routine which 
is important for their physical health and mental wellbeing. Active school runs also help to reduce 
congestion and air pollution outside the school gate.  
Plus, there are some great prizes for our school to be won every day if we get enough children taking 
part! 
  
Find out more: 
To help you prepare, Sustrans has developed a handy free guide to walking, cycling or scooting to 
school. It is packed with advice to help you have hassle-free journey to school. Download your free 
family guide using this link: Sign up to receive your free school run guide - Sustrans.org.uk 
  
How many active journeys will your family make? Enjoy the challenge! 

 

 
 

  

https://www.sustrans.org.uk/sign-up-to-receive-your-free-school-run-guide/


Parent Meetings 
 
These will take place in the week beginning 24.3.25.  
 
 
FROM the Parish Council 
 
Recreation ground access to school will be opened up again from Monday 17th March.  
We will endeavour to keep it open now however, there may be need in the future to close it 
again temporarily and if this is the case we will do our best to minimise the required time. 
Thank you very much for your co-operation. 

 

FROM THE PTA:  

 

GOLDEN TICKET WINNERS  

Please let the school office know ASAP if you were lucky enough to find a golden ticket 

hidden inside your Wonka Bar on world book day so that the school can ensure that all 

of the children get their treats and prizes.  

 

UPCOMING PTA EVENTS:  

 

 
 
 
  



 

 
 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

4.4.25 Last Day of Term (1pm Finish) 

22.4.25 Return to school 

12.5.25 SATs Week 

23.5.25 Last Day of Term 

2.6.25 Return to school 

18.6.25 Year 6 Camp 

22.7.25 Last Day of term 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ACORNS Hugo & Jacob 

SEEDLINGS Savannah & Harley 

BUDS James & Theo 

YOUNG OAKS Sienna & William 

BUR OAKS Arthur & Elsie 

RED OAKS Evelyn & Sophie 

MIGHTY OAKS Archie & Rain 

 
 
End of Spring Term 
 
Please note that the end of this spring term will be Friday 4th April at 1pm. 
 

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



Term Dates 2025/26 

  



 

 

 


